
 

 Submission    
No 11 

 
 
 
 
 
 

INQUIRY INTO 2022 REVIEW OF THE WORKERS 

COMPENSATION SCHEME 
 
 
 

Organisation: NSW Bar Association 

Date Received: 22 July 2022 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:law@parliament.nsw.gov.au


 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



primary psychological injury means a psychological injury that is not a secondary 
psychological injury. 

psychological injury includes psychiatric injury. 

secondary psychological injury means a psychological injury to the extent that it arises 
as a consequence of, or secondary to, a physical injury. 

12. This is in contrast to s 66(1) of the 1987 Act, which imposes a threshold of at least 10%

for recovery of permanent impairment compensation for a physical injury. It is notable

that 15% is also the threshold for Part 5 modified damages claims under s 151 H of the

1987 Act. These are the so-called "work injury damages claims".

13. The Association submits that to bring fairness and equity to workers, the 15% permanent

impairment threshold under s 65A(3) of the 1987 Act should be removed. Instead, the

threshold should be at least 10% permanent impairment to accord with s 66(1) of the

1987 Act.

14. At present, as the threshold of at least 15% permanent impairment matches the threshold

for work injury damages, it is usually the case that a worker who establishes an

entitlement to permanent impairment compensation under s 65A(3) will bring a claim

for work injury damages.

15. The Association submits that if the threshold for psychological injury is lowered to at

least 10% permanent impairment, workers may recover permanent impairment

compensation but not be entitled to also claim work injury damages unless they achieve

the higher common law threshold of 15%. There is no principled basis for imposing a

different threshold for lump sum compensation in psychological injuries compared with

physical injuries.

Conclusion 

16. The Association thanks you in advance for considering this submission. Should you wish

to discuss or may we be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact Policy 

Lawyer, Lucy-Ann Kelley

Yours sincerely, 

Gabrielle Bashir SC 

President 
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